Special Service for the Blind in Newcastle Cathedral. 

A special service for blind men and women was held on Sunday afternoon, 

November 20th, in St. Nicholas Cathedral, Newcastle-upon-Tyne. The Rev. Alfred 

Thomas, Vicar of St. Barnabas, conducted the service and the Rev. Canon C. E. Bolam preached. The massed choir was drawn from the L.N.E.R. Temperance Union Choir,  Gateshead ; St. Barnabas' Church, Newcastle ; John Knox Presbyterian Church, 

Newcastle ; and the Blind Choir, Newcastle and Gateshead, under the direction of 

Mr. Arthur Jackson, A.R.C.O., a blind organist, who also played piano accompaniments.  The Lord Mayor of Newcastle (Dr. W. J. Leech, M.P.) read the first lesson (35 Isaiah),  and the Mayor of Gateshead (Alderman J. H. Ritson) read the second on the blind  beggar's appeal to Our Lord (18 Luke, 35). 

" Sighted worshippers who came to assist the blind or join in the service were," 

says The Northern Echo, " under an emotional spell as they saw the eager faces of the  sightless turned to the tall figure in the temporary pulpit." 

Canon Bolam " held a vast congregation under his spell as he told of the freedom 

of captivity of the blind." 

His opening prayer was " We who are blessed with the gift of sight." It sent almost 

a pang to those who really looked on with clear eyes and drank in all the significance 

of the scene. 

" We were like unto them that dream," he said, quoting from his text. Then he 

looked back over the past history of the blind, recalling the period when they were 

doomed to a life of darkness, " and what is worse, a life of idleness and inactivity, which  inevitably brought about the darkening of the mind." 

" That was before the National Institute for the Blind began its work." He began, in moving tones, to tell the story of the deliverance. 

" I have been working among the blind for 25 years when they were living in abject 

poverty and intense misery, but now there is a new era in which they can even live at  home in some degree of comfort." 

The work of the Institute was extending beyond this island to the Empire generally. 

There was no area that he had visited in which the local authorities were doing 

a finer work for the blind than in Newcastle and Gateshead, he said before concluding, and he added that in this way they were sanctifying the ordinary humdrum work of  local government and in the highest sense following up the work that Christ came on  earth to perform in opening the eyes of the blind. 
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